Minutes of Southwark Cyclists meeting 

May 10th 2017

Apologies: Eleanor, Bruce, Mary Manning, Jeremy Leach

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ord), Hugh Bolton (treasurer), Lucia Quenya, Alastair Hanton; Liz Eden; Pete Wood, Sally Eva (sec). 

Minutes of last meeting and matters arising; minutes approved. Arising 

a) planning Wiki waiting for DNS A  to be set up by Andy pointing to it which will link the Scyclists website with the Wiki. 

b) Lorry danger: plan to introduce a legal requirement for all lorries entering London to be Direct Vision by 2020. Next steps would be to support TfL against opposition from the hauliers and to press developers to use DV lorries before 2020 (alastair)

c) Kerbside Strategy: response by Pete who described the strategy as "quite radical and worthwhile". The SC response known to have informed submissions by the Green Party, Southwark Living Streets and Friends of the Earth, which was a useful multiplier of our efforts. Strategy proposes bringing Santander bike hire to Southwark north of Burgess Park and we had proposed an area north of Peckham High St (Pete) 

d) No close pass had been delayed until after the election (Andy)

e) SC audit of E&C had been sent to Caroline Pidgeon, Mark Williams and Ian Wingfield. Bruce had urged southwark to create the promised off-road cycle link across the peninsula and to create the the Elephant Rd/Rockingham Rd bypass.  It was important that the road sections of this were in Southwark plans and so protected from development. Improved and relocated crossings of Walworth Rd and New Kent Rd were also matters that Southwark should be planning in conjunction with TfL (email from Bruce)
1) QW from Peckham Rye to Wimbledon: council officers thrillingly open to radical ideas for real improvements rather than ineffectual tinkering designed not to be noticed by motorists. Suggestions included moving the bus stand at the top of Barry Road; widening the traffic islands to reduce danger to cyclists going straight across Lordship Lane at the Plough (Liz). 
2) Albany Road/Portland street roadworks: horribly dangerous. Cyclists needed a protected coned lane. Problem was that the works kept changing shape and so new dangers constantly appearing. The roadworks had been included in the TfL temporary measures safety rides and council officers were alert to the dangers. No improvements however, so far. Lorries operating without banksmen and workmen digging unfenced holes (Andy).  
3) QW 14 extension route ride: taking part Jeremy, Bruce and Liz. This is the QW from Canada Water to Deptford. Very wiggly and only useful as a leisure route mostly following NCR 4 (Liz)
4) Camberwell Grove closure: residents living near to bridge generally in favour of retaining the closure. Residents further away more inconvenienced and wanting it re-opened. Ian Wingfield local councillor for many of the inconvenienced. SC has been approached by local residents who want the closure to be made permanent but are reluctant to face the strident and vicious opposition which is likely to be generated. We need "local champions" whom we can back up but we would have to protect them. Liz Harwood and her husband keen to leaflet for the closure. Liz suggested a street party to show what closed road could be like (Pete and Liz)
5) Engaging Networks: long-standing supporters may not be getting the EN email because they opted out when they joined. Agreed: EN June - a list of projects needing Volunteers, to be sent on Tuesday after election. Some kind of "find a project and share ideas" evening to take place in late June/early July. Possibly at Brewbird cafe/restaurant in Havil Street. 
6) Dunwich Dynamo: all 1000 tickets had been sold a month earlier than last year. Should SC lay on more transport? Originally the idea had been to limit coach numbers in order to limit numbers taking part. However selling out so early raised prospect of more individuals taking their cars up and other groups booking coaches. This would lead to more chaos in Dunwich and be unpopular. Agreed: to add 200 extra coach seats and lorry places (Andy)
7) C2W 26/4: Agreed to buy £200 photos from freelance photographer chosen by Eleanor. Number of riders disappointing but positive re-action from Gareth Tuffery and Bids who want a repeat next year. Dr Bike and Bike Marking at London Bridge station were successful thanks to Bruce drumming up business. Agreed: to repeat C2W April 25th 2018. 
8) Member recruitment CS6 and QW1: desirability of contacting users of these two routes to discover what they want and recruit them to work for such improvements. Sign up link now on contact pages of website. Eleanor to put short form of sign-up link in next paper newsletter. Sign up link is 
http://petition.lcc.org.uk/ea-action/action?ea.client.id=1745&ea.campaign.id=32232 
Bruce had recently managed to consult users of E&C infrastructure and E&C bypass on their thoughts. Agreed: Liz to ask him how he got them to stay still long enough. 
9) consultation watch: Agreed: Luci to take over from Liz

10) Cyclehoop: invitation to group to visit their works in Sydenham passed on by Alastair. Eleanor likely to be keen but tied up by election. Agreed: Alastair to arrange visit in June after election.
11) Gomm Road gates: issue of discrimination against disabled and need for equalities assessment to be added to JCSG agenda (pete) Agreed: Andy to raise. Sally to send outline of arguable points. 
12) Spine: this is to stop at Burgess Park, going north, and all work has been put off for a long time. Plan merges the Spine cycle traffic and QW7 on Portland Street. Offers the opportunity to argue that Portland Street should be filtered if it is to carry more cycling traffic. Liz said that best place for closure would be at junction with East St. She proposed diagonal closure so that both sides of East Street could still be accessed by delivery vehicles. Agreed: to look for "local champion" living around Portland Street to front a pro-filter campaign; to contact market traders for their support; and press for Air Quality measurement in market (Liz and Pete)
Accounts for 2016/17: opening balance April 1st 2016: £15,643, closing balance £7,087.59. Big outlay during the year was £10,000 transferred to LCC head office. Dr Bikes: £1082 and advertising, printing, leaflets (for Bike Train and Healthy Rides) £560. 
Agreed: QW83: to be taken over by Luci from Liz

Meeting closed at 8,30pm. Next meeting June 14th 2017 6.30-8.30pm. Same place. All welcome

